
Unapproved Minutes of the City of Dighton 
Regular Council Meeting held September 12, 2022 

 
Mayor Annita Lorimor called the meeting to order at 5:30pm in City Hall.  Those 
present included: Councilmembers Christine Birney-Carter, Craig Doris, Curtis 
Hanna, Janet Shapland and Marlene Rupp.  Also present were Attorney Dale Pike, 
Superintendent Craig Collins, Officer Travis Stephenson, A.G. Turner, Deputy Clerk 
Michelle Wilkison and City Clerk Nicole Strobel. 
 
Councilwoman Christine Birney-Carter made the motion to approve the agenda, 
Councilwoman Janet Shapland seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 
Superintendent Craig Collins reported they are working on bulb-out removals. 
 
Councilwoman Janet Shapland wants to know the rate of interest, renewal dates 
and terms of the CD’s at the First National Bank of Dighton. 
 
Councilwoman Christine Birney-Carter showed pictures of fiberglass pool floats. 
 
Councilman Craig Doris reported he had received a letter from Richard McLeon 
with Lane-Scott Electric.  They will set up a time for a meeting. 
 
Superintendent Craig Collins presented information on current water rates and 
repairs needed.  After much discussion, Councilman Craig Doris made the motion 
to raise customer water charge from $6.25 to $16.25 per month, for any 
customer with less than 1 ½” water meter effective October 13, 2022 meter 
reading date.  Councilman Curtis Hanna seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 
Councilwoman Christine Birney-Carter made the motion that any water meter  
1 ½” or larger will be charged a monthly customer charge of $35.00, Councilman 
Craig Doris seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 
Councilman Craig Doris made the motion to delete 15-220 in the Dighton City 
Code book, Councilman Curtis Hanna seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 



Employee Handbook was looked over and changes made, Councilwoman Janet 
Shapland made the motion to approve the Employee Handbook as revised, 
Councilman Craig Doris seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 
Discussion was held on waiving the late fee on E.G. America, consensus was to 
not waive the late fee. 
 
Discussion was held on property 0000 E. Rd 155. 
 
Discussion was held on trying to come up with a survey to get the information 
required from KDHE for cities to have their water mains, access lines, everything 
having to do with the distribution of city water mapped and identified by type, 
size and material used by 2024. 
 
Councilman Curtis Hanna made the motion to approve the bills, Councilman Craig 
Doris seconded, yeas by all, motion carried. 
 
Discussion was held on the information presented for a new water salesman.  
Councilwoman Christine Birney-Carter made the motion to purchase the basic 
water salesman, Councilwoman Marlene Rupp seconded, yeas by all, motion 
carried. 
 
Councilwoman Janet Shapland made the motion to adjourn, Councilman Curtis 
Hanna seconded, yeas by all, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. 
 
 
 
________________________                                    _______________________ 
Annita Lorimor, Mayor                                                Nicole Strobel, City Clerk 


